
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
REGULAR MEETING 

JULY 15, 2019 

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, July 15, 2019 was called to order at 6:02 p.m. in the 
Sunnycrest Conference Room of the Town Offices, 268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH. 

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Public Works Director Janusz Czyzowski, Police Chief William 
Hart, Battalion Chief Michael McQuillen, Town Manager Kevin Smith (arrived at 6:32), and Member-
At-Large Ray Brown. 
ABSENT: Town Councilor James Butler, and School Superintendent Scott Laliberte. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Idan Vinitsky — Londonderry Times 
Judy McNeil — Seasons Lane 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Rt 128 @ Pillsbury Road — Public Works Director Czyzowski advised the committee that the State has 
adjusted the lights, times were changed. 

Mammoth, Page & Grenier Field Roads — Public Works Director Czyzowski advised the committee that 
his office has installed stop lights at the intersection. As a vehicle approaches the intersection, from 
Mammoth Road, a sensor goes off creating a blinking light to warn the driver to stop at the upcoming 
intersection. 

Pasquale's - Route 102 — Motion made by Chief Hart to take this matter off the agenda. 
Seconded by Public Works Director Czyzowski 
5-0-0 

High Range & Alexander Road — Chief Hart advised the committee that the statistics given to him by 
Captain Bernard report that the vehicles are travelling at a reasonable speed. The department will 
continue to monitor with radar details. 
Motion made by Chief Hart to table this issue to the October 7, 2019 meeting 
Seconded by Member-At-Large Brown 
5-0-0 

Litchfield Road — Chief Hart made a motion to move this issue to the October 7, 2019 meeting. 
Seconded by Public Works Director Czyzowski 
5-0-0 
It was suggested to Mr. Vinitsky of the Londonderry Times to write an article for the residents 
explaining "no trucking" in the Town. The Ordinance can be found on the Town website. 

High Range & Cross Road — Chief Hart advised the committee that the Police Department has been in 
the area, with running radar, stops were made and warnings issued. Overall the average speed was 34 
mph. Chief Hart advised he will continue to monitor. 



NEW BUSINESS 

Seasons Lane — Ms. McNeil discussed the speeding complaint on Seasons Lane, along with the foliage. 
A discussion followed and the foliage will be trimmed by the Highway Department. The traffic issues 
are during the day, evening and weekends. Chief Hart advised he would ask supervisors to schedule 
attention to the area. Ms. McNeil advised they have a web page for Seasons Lane residents. 

Shasta Drive — Discussion took place regarding the signs on both sides of Shasta Drive by Nutfield 
Country Store. Trucks are parking on Shasta creating a traffic hazard to vehicles going in and out of the 
parking lot. 
Chief Hart made a motion to remove the "no parking" signs going east from the driveway to Mammoth 
Road, and an additional "no parking" sign put up at the second driveway going west. 
Seconded by Battalion Chief McQuillen 
4-1-0 

Smith Lane — A discussion followed regarding Smith Lane and the intersection at Routes 28 and 128. 
Public Works Director Czyzowski advised the committee that this intersection is on the 10 year plan 
with the State. He will contact District 5 regarding the hole from Rockingham Road (Rt 28) onto Smith 
Lane, reflectors have been knocked down creating a hazard at night. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting concluded at 6:39 p.m. 

Next Meeting is: October 7, 2019 @ 6:00 p.m. 

Notes by: Suzanne J. Hebert Date: July 15, 2019 

Minutes typed by: Suzanne J. Hebert Date: July 16, 2019 

Approved: Traffic Safety Committee Date: October 7, 2019  
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